Council on Campus Planning and Usage (CCPU)
Friday, December 2nd, 2016
Chicago room, Union
2:00 – 3:00 p.m.

Minutes

Members Present: 
Hal Marchand (Chair), Health Sciences; Amanda Divin, Health Sciences; Chunying Zhao (Secretary), Computer Science.

Members Absent: 
Roger Viadero, (ex-officio, Landscape Liaison); Dana Lindmann, Psychology; John McMurtery, Music; Scott Coker, Director, Facilities Management; Erin Taylor, Political Science.

Opening Remarks: Hal started the meeting.
 
Previous Items: None.

New Items:

Hal started the meeting with the report from Tree Advisor Committee. Due to the budget, trees on campus cannot get regular maintenance, such as trimming the limb and branches. However, it may be a life-safety issue on campus. Amanda proposed the idea of partnering with City of Macomb to solve the problem. Members feel that adding fences around trees is not ideal. 

Hal asked members advices about the campus planning and any safety related problems. Chunying mentioned that her office at the fourth floor in Stipes had a water leakage and was fixed by the facility management. Hal explained how the cooling and heating facilities work. Amanda said there had been three incidents of water pipe leakage at fourth floor. Preventive work such as checking all the pipes was recommended when funding is available. 

Members discussed an article from the Western Courier, titled “Funds shortage suffocating Facilities Management Western’s infrastructure deteriorating due to insufficient state funds”.  Buildings on campus are in needed of maintenance.

Action Items for next meeting:  

[bookmark: _GoBack]Next meeting is set at 2pm-3pm, February 3rd., Friday, in Chicago Room.
